

BOYANUP PRIMARY SCHOOL

Independent Public School

boyanupps.wa.edu.au

Telephone (08) 9732 3700

Absentee SMS 0437 204 580

boyanup.ps@education.wa.edu.au

Principal: Mr Justin Grasso Justin.Grasso@education.wa.edu.au

Find us on Facebook

Issue No: 10 June 27th 2023

As we come to the end of another amazing Term I would like to thank everyone for the contributions that they make to our school. All the incredible things that happen within our school community would not be possible without the support of our parents, families, students and staff.

I would like to wish everyone a safe and enjoyable holiday break. I'd like to thank everyone, including our students, for the dedication and enthusiasm they've managed to gather during these last few weeks of what has been a full and busy term.

Semester One Student Reports

Semester 1 reports will be coming home Thursday 29th June. Our staff spend a considerable amount of time preparing these reports so please take some time to sit with your child, read their report and discuss the progress that they have made in their classes this year. Focusing on the positives and talking about some of the improvements they can make in their learning is a valuable experience for you to share with your child and will assist them to make these improvements over the remainder of the year.

Parents of Pre-Primary students will also receive their child's On-entry assessment summary in literacy and numeracy. The purpose of this assessment is for your child's teacher to know and understand the essential literacy and numeracy skills they bring to school. The teacher uses this information to plan learning programs to suit the child's learning needs.

The summary will provide an overview of your child's responses to questions and tasks completed during the assessment. The summary will also include some ideas about how you can help your child at home.

Pupil Free Day

Monday the 17th July will be a Pupil Free Day. Teachers will be engaged in professional learning throughout that day. **Students return to school on Tuesday 18th July for the start of Term 3**.

Parents Posting on Social Media

I would like to remind parents to be aware of what they are posting on class social media groups and be sensitive to what content is posted. At times content could be misunderstood by others or perceived as inappropriate. Please keep posts informative, positive and supportive.

International Mud Day

Boyanup PS will be celebrating International Mud Day on Thursday 29th June as a P&C initiative. Children will participate during their Art classes with Miss Mullen. Children are asked to wear free dress on the day in clothes they don't mind getting a little dirty. They will also need to bring a spare change of clothes in the event they do get a bit muddy. It is <u>not</u> a free for all to throw mud and get muddy all over. Specific activities and challenges have been designed for the children to participate in and hopefully they won't end up head to foot in mud.

Mr J. Grasso

Principal

International Mud Day – Thursday 29th June



Cross Country

On Friday 23rd June students from our Year 3-4 and Year 5-6 class took part in the South West Combined Primary Schools Cross Country. The event was held at Hay Park North, with students from 24 local primary schools competing in either a 2000m or 2500m course. Our students did a fabulous job representing the school and should all be very proud of their efforts.







TA02 Assembly



What a dazzling display of performers and entertainers we had at TA2's circus bonanza assembly on Thursday 15th June. I was a super proud teacher of the TA2 children who delivered an entertaining event for their peers and families. Thank you to our parents for their costume contributions and a massive shout out to the super-talented Mrs Hotter, Mrs Denton and Miss Merrit for their efforts in assisting in the organisation of props and resources for the show. We hope you all enjoyed the acts as much as we did creating them!

Mrs Reely TA2 teacher









AUSSIE OF THE MONTH









Skylah Williams Congratulations!



VALUES AND ACHIEVEMENT AWARD WINNERS

ACHIEVEMENT AWARDS

PP/Year 1 Billy Sayers, Amity Booth

Year 1/2. Kosta Iloski, Isabella Foan

Year 2/3 Zara Green, Ava O'Connor

Year 3/4. Odette Mortley, Zion Wilson

Braxton Cain-Taylor

Year 5/6 Harry Dybdahl, Olivia McEwan,

Dylan Farley



Front: Zara, Braxton, Ava Middle: Amity, Isabella, Billy, Kosta Back: Odette, Dylan, Olivia, Harry, Zion

Lior, Frankie, Electra, Ivy, William



VALUES AWARDS

PP/Year 1 Frankie Pearce

Year 1/2 Ivy McDonald

Year 2/3 William Evans

Year 3/4 Lior Walpole

Year 5/6 Electra Simpson



MSP Photography WA 08 92408000 admin.perth@mp.com.au PO Box 2188, Warwick WA 6024 www.msp.com.au

ONLINE ORDERING SYSTEM

Boyanup Primary School

Our School Photos will be taken on:

Thursday 27th of July 2023

Class Photos/Portraits:

- . Every Student will have their photo taken, whether they are purchasing photos or not.
- The school has chosen to use the online ordering system. Your child will be given an online ordering
 instruction slip and a unique student Shootkey.
- Log onto www.msp.com.au and follow the prompts to place your order.
- . If you lose your Shootkey the School reception will have a copy to quote back to you.
- The expiry date for online ordering is the Thursday 3rd of August 2023
- Any orders received after this date will incur a \$30.00 archive fee.
- Spare order envelopes (green) will be available at the school reception if parents prefer to pay with cash.

☐ Specialty Group Photos:

 Specialty Group Photos will be available for purchase after the main photo day packs are delivered to the school. Orders will be open for 4 weeks and ordering slips will be included in the students' photo pack.

☐ Family Photos:

- Envelopes can be obtained from Administration
- Family Photos are taken each morning before school.
- Please ensure that your family envelope and payment are handed to the photographers on Photo Day.
- · If you do not have the correct money we will provide any change needed when photos are delivered to school.
- Family photos <u>cannot</u> be ordered online.
- . Once your school has received photos, Family Photos will remain at Reception for parents to collect.

Please Note:

Late orders can be placed via our website www.mspreorders.com.au

Individual and Family Photos are not available to view online for Students' Security.

If for any reason you need to contact MSP regarding your child's photos you will be asked to provide your child's **Shootkey**.

School Fees

School Fees and P & C Contributions can be paid at the school office (Eftpos or cash) or by direct debit.

BSB: 066507

Account: 00901091

Reference: Family Name

Every payment assists our school and our students.

CURRENTLY PAID 65.00%

10%	20%	30%	40%	50%	65.00%	70%	80%	90%	100%





Created especially for children aged 8-12 years and delivered as a four-day intensive workshop program in the July school holidays. Barking Gecko Road Co. is led by local and Perth-based Teaching Artists. Participants explore engaging themes and content that encourages them to question, explore, imagine and create whilst engaging with drama and creative processes.

Exploring improvisation and devising, children will develop their own characters, learn performance and theatre making skills while building their storytelling techniques. These creative discoveries will be shared through an informal showing for family and friends on the final day.

Keeping Health During the Holidays Tips

Stay home if you are sick

If you have a respiratory illness, avoid close contact with other people until you are well again. Stay home and don't go to work, school or other public places until your symptoms have cleared.

Keep surfaces clean

Clean your home and work spaces regularly to help get rid of germs. You can use warm water and detergent or disinfectant. Take care to pay particular attention to frequently touched surfaces such as door handles, desks, benches, phones and children's toys.

Get vaccinated

Vaccination ensures you have the most protection available against the effects of viruses such as COVID-19 and influenza. It can help keep friends, family, and other members of our community protected too.

Influenza and COVID-19 are caused by different viruses and so you need different vaccines.

Influenza vaccine

Getting the influenza vaccine every year before winter offers you the best protection against influenza infection and its complications. However, it is never too late to get vaccinated.

The influenza vaccine is recommended for everyone 6 months and older.

COVID-19 vaccinations

Keep up-to-date with your COVID-19 vaccinations to protect against COVID-19.

See your immunisation provider for more details or to get vaccinated.

More information

Visit healthywa.wa.gov.au



Prevent COVID-19, influenza and other respiratory infections



healthywa.wa.gov.au

Healthy WA Health information for Western Australian

This document can be made available in alternative formats.

Produced by Immunisation Program © Department of Health 2023

Copyright to this material is vested in the State of Western Australia unless otherwise indicated. Apart from any fair dealing for the purposes of private study, research, criticism or review, as permitted under the provisions of the Copyright Act 1968, no part may be reproduced or re-used for any purposes whatsoever without written permission of the State of Western Australia.

healthywa.wa.gov.au

Many infections, especially respiratory diseases, are easily spread from person-to-person through coughing and sneezing or by touching surfaces with germs on them and then touching your mouth or nose.

There are many simple things you can do to avoid getting sick and passing infections, such as COVID-19 and influenza, on to others.

Wash your hands properly and often

Keeping your hands clean is the single most effective way to reduce the spread of germs that cause respiratory disease.

Wash your hands with warm water and soap. If you do not have soap or water, use alcoholbased liquids, gels or wipes.

Make sure to pay particular attention to the backs of hands and fingers, fingernails, fingertips, and the webbing between fingers.





When to wash your hands

- after you blow your nose, sneeze or cough
- before and after you eat or prepare food
- after you use the toilet or change nappies
- before and after attending to wounds
- before and after taking care of someone who is sick
- · when your hands are visibly dirty.

Cover coughs and sneezes

Viruses are commonly spread through sneezing and coughing. Viruses live in the saliva and mucus in our nose and throat – when we sneeze or cough, we spray these infected droplets into the air.

Remember:

- when coughing or sneezing, use a tissue to cover your nose and mouth
- to put the tissue in the bin afterwards
- if you don't have a tissue, turn away from people and cough or sneeze into your inner elbow
- after coughing or sneezing, wash your hands with soap and water or use an alcohol-based sanitiser.

Wear a face mask

Face masks are a simple and effective way to help limit the spread of infections. Face masks can stop viruses spreading in the air when you talk, cough, sneeze and laugh. By wearing a face mask, you can help protect yourself and those around you.

Keep your distance from others

A simple way of reducing the chances of being infected or passing on respiratory viruses is to stand or sit a distance away from others when they are coughing or sneezing. You should try to maintain a distance of 1 metre (arm's length) where possible.

healthywa.wa.gov.au

Term Planner

Term 2 – Last day for Students Friday 30th June 2023

Term 3 - First day back for Students Tuesday 18th July 2023

2023 BOYANUP PRIMARY SCHOOL

Term Three

Wk	Monday	Tuesday	Wednesday	Thursday	Friday	Sat 22	Sun 23
1	17 July School Development Day	18 Students resume	19 Year 5/6 Camp	20	21		
2	24 July	25 Newsletter	26	27 School Photos	28 KINDY	29	30
3	31 July	1 Aug	2	3	4	5	6
4	7 Aug	8 Newsletter	9 10 Assembly TA6		11 KINDY	12	13
5	14 Aug	15	16	17	18	19	20
6	21 Aug	22 Newsletter	23	24	25 KINDY	26	27
7	28 Aug	29	30	31	1 Sept	2	3
8	4 Sept	5 Newsletter	6	7 Assembly PP/Yr1 Lorikeet	8 Winter Carnival Senior Students KINDY	9	10
9	11 Sept	12	13	14	15	16	17
10	18 Sept	19 Newsletter	20	21	22 Students last day KINDY	23	24
Н	25 Sept Queens Birthday	26	27	28	29	30	1 Oct
Н	2 Oct	3	4	5	6		8
	Start and End of Term	Public Holi	days S	chool Holidays (students)	School Dev	elopmen	t Days